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City of Omaha 
1819 Farnam St 
Omaha, NE 68183 
cityofomaha.org 
402-444-7000 

CARTER LAKE EMERGENCY FORCE MAIN REPLACEMENT 
OPW 53651 
CONSTRUCTION NOTICE UPDATE  
As a follow-up to the construction updates for the City of Omaha sanitary sewer force main project from the 
East Omaha Lift Station to 11th Street, please be advised of the following schedule update for construction 
with Phase 4 anticipated to begin the week of May 28th. Here’s what to expect during construction. 
 
Phase 1: 11th Street – RR Tracks to Avenue H 

• Phase 1 has been completed with the exception of the crossing for the 11th Street connection within 
the railroad right-of-way. This connection has been delayed until further notice.  

Phase 2: Avenue H – 11th to 5th Streets 
• Phase 2 continues to progress and is anticipated to be completed in May. 

Phase 3: Avenue H – 5th to 9th Streets 
• Phase 3 continues to progress along Avenue H within PVS property with a majority of the work 

anticipated to be completed in late May.  Additional work within Phase 3 including structures and the 
tie-in to the Carter Lake Lift Station is anticipated in June/July. 

Phase 4: Avenue H – 9th Street to Abbott Plaza 
• Phase 4 is anticipated to begin Tuesday, 5/28, with work progressing from 9th Street east.   

Traffic Control/Restrictions 
• The current traffic control/restrictions and detour route for Phase 2 will remain in place until the start of 

Phase 4. At that time, Avenue H from 9th to Abbott Dr. will be closed to through traffic with traffic being 
detoured along Abbott Dr./Cuming St., 16th St., Nicholas St., and 11th St. back to Avenue H.  Access to 
5th and 9th Streets will be maintained utilizing this detour route. 

• Local access to properties will be maintained along Avenue H from 9th to Abbott Dr. during Phase 4. 
• Note, all work requiring traffic control on Omaha public streets will be paused from June 6th 

until June 24th for the College World Series.  Work will resume post-event.   

CONTACT US 
For specific comments or questions regarding the plan or construction, please feel free to speak with the 
JEO Representative, Alyssa Vaughan. If you have immediate questions or concerns during construction, 
please contact the Contractor Representative, Darren Elliot.  
 
Alyssa Vaughan      Darren Elliot 
Community Engagement Senior Specialist   Contractor Project Manager 
JEO Consulting Group     Valley Corporation  
402.964.3965, avaughan@jeo.com    402.669.9033, darren@valleycorp.com  

Thank you in advance for your patience and help as we work to improve future sanitary sewer service. 
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